Pete Douzat, Chief of Police

Dayton, Texas 77535

November 19, 2009

Mr. Tim Miller Founder/Director Texas EquuSearch P.O. Box 395 Dickinson, Texas 77539

## Dear Mr. Miller:

I wanted to let you know that this was the first time our Department and myself had this big of a search for someone that was missing for this length of time, and also our first time to be in direct contact working with the volunteer searchers from EquuSearch. I cannot express enough how much we appreciated the immediate response we received when we contacted your organization for help to search for Gene Roberts. We were totally impressed with the determination along with human compassion that all of your volunteers had in an effort to find Gene. We are really lucky to have someone like you and the many volunteers always there helping others.

I know the family of Gene Roberts, our Police Department, the City of Dayton and myself cannot thank you enough for all that you did for us when we needed help. Please feel free to contact us for anything that we can help you with no matter what it may be. Thank you.

Respectfully,

Pete Douzat Chief of Police